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Notice of Administrative Law Judge’s Ruliing 

  
 

Notice is hereby given by the Administrative Law Judge of the following ruling on 
a Motion to Compel, filed by on behalf of Intervenors Pleasant Murphy and the Village of 
Downs (“Movants”) in Docket No. 07-0446:  

 
The motion requests an order compelling Enbridge Pipelines (Illinois) L.L.C. 
(Enbridge”) to respond to certain interrogatories. Enbridge filed a response 
objecting to the motion on May 28, 2008. Thereafter, Movants filed a reply to the 
Enbridge response. No other responses or replies were filed. 

 
For some of the interrogatories, Enbridge provided part of the requested 
information in its Response to the motion.  Otherwise, Enbridge objects to the 
requests, arguing, among other things, that they were untimely given the stage of 
the case.  Enbridge also takes issue with the form and nature of the questions.  
In their reply, Movants address relevance, but not the timeliness argument. 

 
Upon due consideration of the arguments relating to timing, procedural 
advancement of the case, relevance, nature of the requests, and burdens 
associated with responding, it is ruled that Enbridge will not be compelled to 
provide further responses to the interrogatories at issue.  Movants have had 
ample time to seek information in the various stages of the proceeding, and, for 
many of the items, could have sought the requested information sooner, formally 
or otherwise.  In fact, the hearings were scheduled to be over by now, but were 
moved from May to July. These scheduling revisions stemmed from by a ruling 
relating to the American Petroleum Institute (“API”) testimony; except as noted 
below, they were not intended to provide an opportunity for another round of 
discovery and discovery motions beyond that related to the API testimony. In that 
regard, it is also noted that the opportunities afforded Movants and other 
Intervenors in this proceeding have included, among other things, leave to file 
direct testimony; supplemental direct testimony; rebuttal testimony on April 7, 
2008 responding to Enbridge rebuttal and to Intervenor and Commission Staff 
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direct; and, on May 7, 2008, supplemental rebuttal testimony responding to API 
testimony. 

 
This ruling does not reach the issue of what informational requests would be 
appropriate discovery with reference to the Enbridge surrebuttal, whether parties 
are entitled to copies of information that was provided to another party, or what 
questions would be appropriate on cross-examination, and no presumptions are 
created with respect thereto.  


